
 Ref: 22OIA1808 

[IN CONFIDENCE RELEASE EXTERNAL] 

23 May 2022 

 

Dear  

Thank you for your request made under the Official Information Act 1982 (OIA), received 
21 April 2022. You requested: 

Briefings, advice, correspondence and/or meeting minutes with the current Minister 
of Revenue David Parker, and former Minister of Revenue Stuart Nash in regards to 
the charitable and/or tax exempt status of organisations. (In reference to page 19 
of Inland Revenue's Briefing to the Incoming Minister 2020: "Charities and not-for-
profits receive a range of tax concessions. These tax concessions are being reviewed 
to ensure they operate coherently and fairly, and to ensure the integrity of the tax 
system is protected. We are planning to report to you in the new year outlining 
options for potential public consultation.") 

On 6 May 2022 we transferred part of your request for briefings, advice, correspondence, 
and/or meeting minutes with the current Minister of Revenue in regard to the charitable 
and/or tax-exempt status of organisations to the Minister of Revenue. 

The remaining information held by Inland Revenue is attached. Where some information 
is withheld, the relevant withholding ground of the OIA is specified in the document. They 
are as follows: 

• Section 9(2)(a) - to protect the privacy of natural persons.

• Section 9(2)(f)(iv) – to maintain the constitutional conventions for the time being
which protect the confidentiality of advice tendered by Ministers of the Crown and
officials.

Item Document Date Document Title Decision 
1. 9 March 2020 IR2020/030: Charities and 

not-for-profits update  
Released with redactions 
under sections 9(2)(a) 
and 9(2)(f)(iv)  

2. August 2019 – 
November 2020 

Hon Stuart Nash: 
Ministerial Correspondence 

Released with redactions 
under section 9(2)(a)  

No public interest in releasing the withheld information has been identified that would be 
sufficient to outweigh the reasons for withholding. 

The information you have requested also included some content outside the scope of your 
request. Where this is the case, the relevant sections have been marked as ‘not in scope’. 
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